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May 17, 2010
Casper, Wyoming

The meeting was called to order at approximately 10:20 am by Chapter President Bill Gordon.

Those Present:

Cyndi Sheperd-Godwin




Sheridan PD

Chris McGuire





WHP

Dan Perko






WY State Forestry Div

Tamara Colacino





Laramie County SO

Kathy Shenefelt





Laramie County SO

Cara Moore






WHP

Ron Casalenda





Douglas PD

Bill Gordon






Thermopolis PD

Jenifer Shassetz





Sheridan PD

Dale Stalder






Laramie PD

Alyssa Watkins





Teton County SO

Barbara Black

Glen Crumpton





Laramie Communications

Agenda was reviewed and moved by Chris McGuire to accept the Agenda at presented and 2nd by Alyssa Watkins.

Treasurer’s report given by Jenifer Shassetz, moved by Dan Perko and seconded by Dale Stalder, report was approved

Minutes of the November Conference were emailed to everyone and Cara Moore read them to the members, having one change, 2nd Vice President Patty Bauer agreed to handle the thank you notes.  

There was a brief discussion about the possibility of bringing the Frequency Coordination back to the State to assist with the funding of Larry Sheridan.  

Changes were noted, Dan Perko moved and seconded by Chris McGuire.

Treasurer’s report given by Jenifer Shassetz, moved by Dan Perko and seconded by Dale Stalder, report was approved.
Additional agenda items – 
Ideas for increasing Chapter Membership numbers?  

It should be noted that Patty will not be seeking re-election in November; she will continue to participate and support WYAPCO.  On that same note Bill Gordon also mentioned he will most likely do the same in November.

NG-911 – Dale Stalder reported that the 45 day comment period for the PSAP operational guidelines for NG 911 has started.  He is a firm believer that the local PSAP will be able to control the data that is coming into their PSAP.  How much they receive from the flow of information they will decide.  The NG-911 project seems to have slowed some from originally thoughts.  The article “NG911 may be vulnerable to security breaches” was distributed.  They did however just approve 165 out of 650 criteria for the NG911 environment.
Last year the Federal government did approve funding, Wyoming did not get the funding as they don’t have a state plan.  There was a meeting in Lander last week.  Federal allocation is expected to be much larger this year.  Those funds were used to employ phase two 911 throughout the country.  This year the funding is for NG911.  This funding would really help the state of Wyoming.  Some type of change needs to take place within the state of WY on how it manages the 911 funds.  It was suggested that the state still have local control but with a statewide plan that is managed via emergency management or other sources.  

Homeland security seems to be recognized by the federal government.  The Feds want to make sure that everything that is purchased we be able to connect to that next part/hardware and software, make them viable as times goes on.  State level to local or locals being able to apply based on state plan.  Dave Adsit commented, “Do we need the federal funding?  Many larger agencies have healthy 911 funds.”  It is clear in most grant requirements that there is a state plan.  Dale Stalder mentioned Qwest century tell merger, if Century Tell changes how agencies access the selective router, there are just lots of changes and we will need funding.  

Prepaid Wireless – Colorado recently passed legislation as to the prepaid wireless solution.   Per Dale Stalder, many people are against adding another tax.  
A big “Thanks” to Dan and Dale for taking the time to inform the State Legislature about the prepaid phones.  They are working together to get information to the committees because one a topic comes out of committee it holds a high chance of getting it through legislation.  Questions that are yet to be answered, how do we fund it?  Where do you collect the tax?

NG911 - Dan Perko suggested the State Telecom Council to assist in taking care of the funding and it would also be a good location to put the funding for the State with reference to NG911 and prepaids.  Vermont and Montana have started state wide NG911 development.  The security issue seems to be the slow down with reference to NG911.

CONFERENCE CALL - 1st Vice President Larry Sheridan and Phil Bond w/Motorola called in at 11:10am.
Executive Council and Regional Committee update was given by Larry Sheridan.  Everything he has been receiving he has been forwarding to WYAPCO Board.  Nothing else new of interest.  Larry was appointed to WHAT?

There seems to be lots of discussion groups with reference to narrow banding.  An attorney Allen Tillis has been doing a lot of work with narrow banding.  He is interested in coming to our WYAPCO meeting in November to speak about narrow banding.  We are currently firming up dates and his Corporation will cover the costs.  VHF and UHF, narrow banding must be completed no later than December 2012.

This has been in the making since the mid 1990’s.  All radio’s being sold are able to be narrow banded.  Some of the older equipment may have upgrades that will allow it to be narrow banded.  It is not know as to what the penalties will be if narrow banding isn’t complete by the deadline.  The FCC has been known to order public safety agencies of the air if they are not compliant.

Agency paging was discussed.  Dan Perko commented on how a volunteer Fire Department is testing their paging using a cellular devise, this devise would be on our voice channel and our system would be tied to the cellar device.  Per Dale Stalder, voice channel purely for paging will be exempt from the narrow banding legislation.   If you use conventional paging, are there devices that will utilize those channels?  Can you narrow band a voice channel, good question for Mr. Bond.

What role does WYAPCO want to play in the federal mandated narrow banding?  Barbara Black suggested that we contact the Chief’s and Sheriff’s and start by getting them informed.  All agreed that narrow banding needed to be put on our agenda in November.  If anyone has any ideas for resources we might be able to use add to the discussion for November, please let Cara know.

Per Larry Sheridan, FCC is going to allow license modified at no charge, frequency changes to narrow banding as long at the licenses are current and there are no technological changes.
Daryl Branson, MPA ENP – Colorado's prepaid cell bill has passed both Houses, and just needs the Governor's signature. No problems are anticipated with the signing.

 

The retailer (point of sale) will charge 1.4% and remit the monies to the Department of Revenue. The Department of Revenue will then send the collected monies to local 911 authorities every month. Bill was amended to read that the Department of Revenue could keep UP TO 2% of what they collect to offset costs of administrating the bill. The bill was further amended to read that the Dept. of Revenue would be allowed to also keep UP TO $400,000 to upgrade their computer systems, as they claimed it would cost this much to implement.

 

Using the same formula for Wyoming as was used for Colorado, it is estimated that $4.8 million are spent on prepaid phones per year in Wyoming, and that if Wyoming were to pass a bill like Colorado, we could potentially collect $672,000/year for 911 agencies.

 

Formula as follows: 500,000 population of Wyoming

80% have cell phones (estimated) = 400,000

20% of cell users use prepaid phones = 80,000 of Wyoming users

Average prepaid cell phone users spend $50/month on minutes = $4.8 million/year

At 0.14%, $672,000 would be collected per year for 911 agencies.

CONFERENCE CALL – Martin McCoy WyoLink, 47 out of 55 sites are on the air.  Two more will be finished this summer and four more will be finished by the end of the year.  There are over 5000 radio’s register to use the system.  WyoLink has been working hard at getting code plugs out to all the users.  WyoLink has been working Colorado on a trial test.  Busy working out issues and concerns of users.  A reminder that all training for WyoLink is handled through the WLEA and the State Fire Marshal’s office.  Salecs has moved to WyoLink, this has been good for them, they have better coverage and in areas that they had no coverage, they have coverage.

The PSCC is moving forward to identify what sites they want to move forward with.  There were 14 applications.  Kim Lee will be calling a meeting for the PSCC and they will decide how many sites we need within the state and there is a push to fund all 14 sites.  Dan Perko inquired as to what process the state has in place for the agency frequencies to donate their old frequencies to WyoLink.  Mr. McCoy mentioned putting something in place so they can track those frequencies.  You can reach Marty at 307-777-4756 or at martin.mccoy@dot.state.wy.us.

CALL IN FROM Cvent – Nancy – Brief discussion, it was decided that Cvent offered a lot more than WYAPCO will need.

ALYSSA WATKINS – Alyssa sent out the state wide salary survey and the results are starting to come in.  She will put all the information into an excel spreadsheet and post on the WYAPCO website for all to review.  Her plans are to update it once a year.  The report will contain a lot of information that all the agencies should be able to draw information from.  Per Daryl Branson the State of Colorado is coming out with the similar report last week.

Alyssa has been working with the Texas 911 Public education Training System – PETS program www.911pets.org.  This is a valuable took that should be shared with all the agencies interested in using the program.  Chief Stalder uses 911pets and it is a great resource for his staff.  Ron Casalenda volunteered to assist Alyssa in preparing a presentation at the November WYAPCO Conference.

Alyssa will be attending the National Association of State 911 Administrators training in Indianapolis.  If anyone has any questions they would like asked please let her know.  

2010 Conference November 15, 16 & 17, 2010 – Ramada is ready to book us again for this year.  
Cyndi Sheperd will be handling the menu this year. 

Fees will be discussed once training is set.

No comment on the vendor and/or advertising

Training for the conference will be handled by Cara Moore of WHP.  

Linda Haelsen (NICE Systems) offered to do a presentation on NG911.  
After a brief discussion Dale Stalder offered to do a general topic update on NG911 and call it something like “Emerging Issues in 911” which would also include the hot topic of prepaid cell phones as well as NG911. 

 It was discussed as to concurrent training, perhaps something for IT/Radio folks?  Chris McGuire will check on their availability for the IT/Radio folks to attend our conference.

Other training offers include one from Barbara Graham, she is only asking for travel reimbursement.  Her classes are “Are You a Negaholic?” “Are you Ready for the Big One”? “All Stressed out and No One to Choke”, “Debugging your Communications Center”.  Cara will check with Nebraska Apco about feedback on her training.  
Troy Cordell just needs compensated for travel.  Can do a one hour presentation on TERT, as “Welcome to the Viper Pit”.

Jerry Partridge, no charge for training just travel reimbursement (hotel, meals, mileage or airfare).  “How to Testify Effectively” for Dispatchers, two hours, can extend if needed.  Cara will check on his feedback out of Nebraska.

Nancy Brady won’t be able to help us out this year, keep her in mind for next.

Chris will contact Steve about the possibility of returning to WY; perhaps he can put something together on interoperbility?  

It was also suggested that Chris McGuire think about instructing a four hour block of ethics.  It was also suggested that we have some Incident Command Training for communications operators.  Bill Gordon and Dan Perko will look at putting together the ICS training.

The annual business meeting was changed to the morning of the last day and a few breaks were removed in the tentative agenda.  Patty will work with Kelly on the web page.  Patty also suggested that we put together a small package of appreciation for the instructors that make the trip out for our WYAPCO Conference.

A brief discussion was held on perhaps the purchase of a camera to document the events of WYAPCO, it was decided that we will all try to bring our cameras and take photos as we can.  Glen Crumpton of Laramie County Communications Center was nominated to be the historian for the WYAPCO.

Awards – Chris McGuire the criteria has changed a bit, they are looking for people that are just good people, not necessarily that have handled a big event but are good operators and are involved in the community they live in.  The new criteria will be posted; it is still just one award.  National APCO is doing the same thing.  Chris will be sending out score sheets for each individual topic, and then at the end of the acceptance period she will add up all the score sheets.  She will start sending out the applications in August.  If anyone has any ideas, please let Chris know. 
A big thank you to the shipping crew, they did a great job making sure all the agencies received their gifts.  Thank you to Phil, Patty and Dan.

A conference call is scheduled for June 17th at 9am.

It was moved that the meeting be adjourned by Ron Casalenda and seconded by Kathy Shenefelt.  Meeting was adjourned at 4:10pm.

Jls 5/27/10

